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The Village of Clifton has not found any lead, galvanized requiring replacement, or lead status unknown service 
lines.  Even though no lead service lines have been found, other lead sources may remain.  Examples include 
materials inside the home or building, such as copper pipes with solder prior to the states lead ban, some faucets 
purchased prior to January 4, 2014, and lead paint in homes that predate 1978.  In addition, lead can be present in 
dust and soil.   

EPA’s website https://www.epa.gov/lead/protect-your-family-sources-lead  includes information by the EPA and 
other agencies about different sources of lead and how consumers can protect themselves.   

For inquiries about this information, lead service line identification, or updates to service lines call Dean Hartman at 
(815)954-1822. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This information provided by the Village of Clifton is based on historical data, service line inspection, or both.  The 
Village of Clifton does not guarantee the accuracy of these records, which shall be used for the purpose for 
providing property owners and residents with the best available data regarding lead service lines, and not for any 
commercial, legal, or other use.  The Village of Clifton reserves the right to alter, amend or terminate at any time 
this information. 
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